
Islesboro Cemetery Committee 
Minutes 

6/23/2014 
 
The meeting was called to order at 4:20 pm. Present was Murt Durkee, Carole Nichter, Cindy 
Gorham, Brenda Thomas A quorum was established. The minutes from December 10th, 2013 
were accepted as written. Welcome new member Annmarie Mouw. 
 
Old Business:   Sprague’s Cemetery. Eric Tierney never got back to Carole. She has asked Bill 
Tilden to do the work. Jon Dove will is fixing stonewall. We need 2-3 yards of dirt that will 
grow grass seed. We are asking Babe to do this. 
Carole and Murt will be marking the pauper graves. The flags are up. 
Bayview Cemetery: Trees are still an issue. Murt can do it the end of summer. The gate looks 
crooked. We need to call Tom Fence to come look at it!! Cindy will call them. 
Repairs for Sprague and Bayview. We will look at both and prioritize. Table repairs for now!! 
Walk through and make notes, at our convenience. 
Cemetery signs payment for Stan Makara. Roughly $750.00. Bill Boardman will write up bill. 
Bill has $450.00 in wood. Cindy volunteered to varnish them or find students to do it for 
community service. Stan will put on 4 foot stakes, they will be 2 feet tall. Conduit will be used to 
stake them, 16” in ground. Brenda and Fred will donate 1 ¼ conduit. They will be done by July 
15th. Make a date to put in ground. 
BUDGET: $2075.00- SEE AGENDA 
Quasquibicentennial- see agenda. Pendleton Cemetery road is very bad. Call Jack or Judy. Cindy 
will update: “Islesboro Cemetery Tours Information Sheet “She will add paper info for Sherman 
Point. Cindy will ask Annmarie for stories. These will be available at IHS, Lighthouse, Island 
Market, Durkees, and Library. 
 Cemetery Inspections for Old Burying Ground- Cindy will check it. 
New Business: Carole reported on Cemetery Workshop in St. George. 
Writing an ordinance: This will be tabled for another meeting. 
 
Summer Info Meeting on July 15th, 6-7pm. We are having a table with photos, recruiting and 
Info: See Form ABCD   
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 and seconded. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted 9/18/2014 
Brenda Thomas 


